
May 25th
​Meeting Highlights

General Updates

The Board approved Resolution 05-03-21 “A Resolution to object to the
renewal of a liquor permit of Mark and Francis Mills dba Musical Inn, aka
The Cove- Canton, 3941 Navarre Rd SW Canton Township (Liquor Control
Permit Number 60189690030, Agency Number 00822

The Board approved Resolution 05-05-21 “A Resolution to object to the
consideration on appeal concerning the renewal of a liquor permit for Brick
City Lounge, 2820 8th Street NE, Canton Township (Liquor Control Permit
Number 095115, Agency Number 00822).”

https://www.cantontwp-oh.gov/


The Board referred follow up of various concerns related to the operation of
the Thirsty Cattle Saloon to township zoning and legal counsel.

Approved a random drug testing policy that encompasses all township
employees who drive vehicles on a regular basis, including CTFD, zoning,
and any non ODOT licensed Public Works staff. Previously, random testing
only occurred with ODOT licensed staff. The Board of Trustees believes
this policy helps ensure for the community all employees are operating
vehicles free of any influence and promotes the best in safety practices as
possible. This is another additional step that can help reduce related
insurance premiums for taxpayers as well.  
 
Faircrest St SE will be closed between Cleveland Ave and Central Ave
beginning June 1st for 75 days. Crews will be restoring a bridge and there
will be no through traffic (detours will be posted). At conclusion of this
bridge replacement, a mutual grant request in collaboration with the Stark
County Engineer's Office and Canton Township with the Ohio Public Works
Commission will result in Faircrest ST SE from Central to Belden and
Central from Faircrest and Baum repaved. This grant will save Canton
Township taxpayers approximately 74% the normal cost to repave
these roads!

Zoning Department

The Board declared the following properties as a nuisance as deemed by the
Zoning Director, and ordered them abated per Ohio Revised Code 505.173
and/or 505.86 and/or 505.87 and the Canton Township Property
Maintenance Code. 539 Figueroa Pl SE, 4242 Sherer Ave SW, and 4204
Dueber Ave SW all for trash and debris.

The Board approved the Fiscal Officer to sign letter to Stark County Auditor
requesting a lien on the tax duplicate for lawn maintenance/high grass
nuisance assessment on 22 parcels: 1312424, 1307312, 1303629, 1303630,
1303631, 1380055, 1380054, 1380056, 1312902, 1306616, 1400634,
1315032, 1308938, 1303673, 1303678, 1301591, 1312336, 1305102,
1305101, 1305100, 1307061 and 1307062, totaling $11,500.00

In a public hearing, the Board approved the reclassification of property for
RJAZ Properties, LLC Parcel #10013623 Navarre Rd SW currently split zoned
as RR, R-2, B-2 and I-1 to I1 on the 24.3 acres on the west side and B-2 on the
3.7 on the east side (to protect the integrity of the residential portion on
Calvin). Prior to the the public hearing, both Stark County Regional Planning
and the Canton Township Zoning Commission reviewed the application and
approved the application with modification.

A public hearing was set for June 22nd at 6:00 p.m. to consider application
CA-3-21 by Larry Bowling at 3650 Cleveland Ave SE currently zoned as
B2 requesting reclassification to B3.



Welcome to Canton Township!

Finesse Customs
3920 12th ST NW

(330) 259-7429

Thank you to our 2021 Sponsors!



Approved the following organizations who submitted paperwork to have
table or other placement at Canton Township Community Day. CS Athletic
Booster Club, Marathon Pipeline/Community Education, SPARK/Stark
Library, Bridge Point Community Services, Girl Scouts, TOPS.

Public Works Department



The Public Works Department will be accepting applications for a Full-time
Road Maintenance Employee within the Public Works Department.
Applicants must have a minimum of a Class “B” CDL drivers license,
submit to pre-employment and random drug testing, be insurable to operate
Canton Township vehicles/equipment, and be flexible with working hours.
Benefits include Ohio Public Employee Retirement, Medical/Dental
Insurance, Life Insurance and Vision Reimbursement. Job description,
duties, and application can be found on website www.cantontwp-oh.gov.
Email or mail application along with resume to Christopher Neisel
(c.neisel@cantontwp-oh.gov) 4711 Central Ave. SE Canton, Ohio 44707 by
Friday, June 4th 2021.

Upon review and recommendation from township legal counsel the Board
accepted paving bids for 2021 in an amount of $776,204.80. This approval
included the base bid and alternates 2 and 3.

The Board approved the Board President to sign the Memorandum of
Agreement Between the Automated Data Processing Board of Stark County,
Ohio and the Board of Trustees of Canton Township, Stark County, Ohio for
Enterprise GIS Support in the amount of $3,000. This agreement enhances
the practical applications of online mapping systems that can be leveraged
by all township departments as well as the interface with the new township
automated work order system. 

Received an update from the Public Works Director that the capital
improvements bid package for Faircrest Park is being put together, will be
reviewed by legal counsel, and will be placed for bid in the near future. 

Community Center

The Community Center is reopening fully for reservations and other uses
effective June 2nd dependent upon any future CDC, Ohio Health, or Stark
County Health Department orders. Reservations and deposits can be made
directly at the Community Center and credit cards may now be accepted for
payment with a use fee passed along to the card holder. 

Upcoming Board Meetings

https://www.cantontwp-oh.gov/employmentopprotunities
mailto:c.neisel@cantontwp-oh.gov


The Administration Office will be closed on Monday, May 31st
in observation of Memorial Day.

​
 June 8th & June 22nd

*Meeting start time is 6:30 p.m. and will be held at the Administration
Office at 4711 Central Ave SE unless noted otherwise* ​

Canton Township
4711 Central Avenue, S.E. Canton, Ohio 44707

(330) 484-2501 Phone| (330) 484-2556 Fax
Office Hours: Monday- Friday 8:00am-3:00pm ​
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Visit Our Website

https://www.cantontwp-oh.gov/

